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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club  

April 27, 2006 

-Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen-

*Attendance is needed from each club 

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 with 28 people in attendance.  The treasure's report was given by Mike Zeh.  A motion was made to accept by Dewey Irving and passed.  Gerald Hamm is still working on the historical book which will have a brief description about all the local sporting clubs (past & present).  He's trying to put this together from years past information for Schoharie County, and the 100th anniversary of the SCCA.  He is gathering the lists of past officers from the different clubs. We are planning on printing over 1000 copies to hand out at the fair and to give to members of the different clubs.  At this time Gerald is selling advertisement space to local businesses to help pay for most of the cost of the printing and copying.

The subject of the proposed DEC regulations concerning 10” size and creel changes for catching bass fish in the Schoharie Creek  South of the Esperance Bridge was reviewed.  A vote was taken to keep the regulation the same until after the diary program is complete.  This is only the second year of a five year study.  Norm McBride is looking for more volunteers to participate in the program so a more accurate study can be done.   

Members were asked to attend Town Board meeting to educate the public on why we as sportsmen & sports women need this antler restriction program.  Dewy Irving – Conesville, Willy Karu – Middleburgh, Dave Wood – Broome, Gearld Hamm – Fulton, Ray Zeh – Sharon  agree to attend the next town meetings.  Biggest concern is the Buck to Doe Ratio.  There is not enough bucks to breed all the does.  

The button for the 100th SCCA Anniversary will be available at the next meeting.  A vote to purchase 500 was passed and there will be no charge to members.  Gerald Hamm had made a motion to have buttons created for members who attend the meetings.

SCCA Association Dues:  Association $30 Dues are due for 2006.   Several associate membership dues are also past due.  Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035.  I have currently updating my records and will try to send out post cards to members who are in the rear.

SUNY College Student Scholarship Presentations
1. Arliss Reed & Corey Hornicek: Presentation on Schoharie County Waterfowl.  Age ratio study to determine the age of returning  migrants.  Caught four ducks, 3 drakes and one hen.  Banded Spring birds. This scholarship was funded by the Dorwin Ham Scholarship funding.

2. Andrew Hall: Presentation was on trapping a coyote and tracking range.  Installed a radio collar and by using the beeping signal along with a compass and three points from different locations he could monitor coyote range.  After one month of trapping he caught a one using different types of bait.  He also found a small fawn’s hoof in the coyote’s scat, which does prove that coyotes are eating small fawns.  The age of the coyotes was roughly 3 years old judged by the tooth wear.  From studying pictures he felt it was a female, because of the teeth and size.  He forgot to sex it when he collared it with all the excitement and released it.  This scholarship was funded by Tim Murphy Scholarship funding.

3. Joe Winski: Presentation was on Whitetail Deer in Schoharie County.  The study was to determine how skewed the buck to doe ratio was , how the deer were wintering and checking the fetal development for determining when the doe was breed.  He checked a total of 12 deer between 6 February – 31 March, one large buck, three button bucks and 8 does.   A large percentage was fawns and all deer were from road kills along I-88, Route 7 & Route 10.  Only two doe were with a fetus.  One had two fetuses and the other had one. The first with two fetuses was breed on November 9th and the other one was breed on December 31st.  He found that the femur fat content was 70% or higher.  The ratio of buck to does killed was 4:8 which he felt was off because of the doe to buck seen during the hunting season last Fall. This Scholarship was funded by Dorwin Hamm Scholarship funding.

4.  Kevin Poole: Presentation was rainbow trout movement in Zimmer Creek within the Fox Creek watershed.  5 trout, 10” to 14”  were implanted with radio tags.  Battery life was two months.  During the two month study  the movement consisted of only approximately 150 feet.  This scholarship was funded by Tim Murphy Scholarship funding.
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DEC ADOPTS NEW FRESHWATER FISHING REGULATIONS FOR 2006-08

Changes To Become Effective October 1, 2006 Contact: Maureen Wren (518) 402-8000 -Thursday, May 4, 2006




New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Denise M. Sheehan today announced the finalization of freshwater fishing regulations for 2006-2008.  The regulations will become effective on October 1, 2006, and enhance fishing opportunities for anglers across New York.


“Providing some of the nation’s best fishing opportunities continues to be a goal of DEC and adopting these changes to fishing regulations will provide benefits for sportfish populations and anglers across the State,” Commissioner Sheehan said. “These regulation changes are intended to enhance angler satisfaction, while also protecting New York’s precious natural resources.”


The new regulations are the result of a two-year process which included careful observations and studies by DEC staff, discussions with various angling interest groups, and a formal public input process. DEC proposed draft regulations in December 2005, followed by a public comment period that closed on February 14, 2006.


The recently adopted changes will affect many waters across New York, both to expand angling opportunity and experiences, as well as for safeguarding and managing the State’s fisheries for present and future generations of New Yorkers. Some of the highlights include: 

Bass Fishing Regulations:

Expanded fishing opportunities for black bass (largemouth bass and smallmouth bass) across most of New York State by establishing a catch-and-immediately release, artificial lures only season from December 1 through the Friday preceding the third Saturday in June. Currently, anglers are prohibited from fishing for black bass during this portion of the year, and this new fishing regulation will provide additional bass angling opportunities for New York’s number one sport fish without posing undue risk to the stability of bass populations. The existing third Saturday in June through November 30 season (with a 12 inch minimum length and daily limit of 5 fish) remains in effect.  

Current bass fishing regulations will remain in effect in waters of Bronx, Franklin, Hamilton, Jefferson, Kings, Nassau, New York, Queens, Richmond, St. Lawrence, and Suffolk counties.

The current black bass season will remain in effect on tidal portions of the Hudson River and its tributaries to the first impassible barrier, but the minimum size limit for these fish will be increased to 15 inches. The increased minimum size limit for black bass will help bolster bass populations in this popular fishery.

Trout Fishing Regulations:

Additional trout fishing opportunities will be provided by the adoption of catch-and-release, artificial lures only trout seasons, during the currently closed portion of the year (October 16 through March 31) on several streams in central and western NY: 

Salmon Creek above Ludlowville Falls (Cayuga and Tompkins Counties), Otselic River (Madison, Chenango and Cortland  Counties), East Branch Owego Creek (Cortland and Tioga Counties),  East Branch Tioughnioga River (Cortland and Madison Counties), West Branch Tioughnioga River (Cortland County), Owego Creek (Tioga County), West Branch Owego Creek (Tioga and Tompkins Counties), Wiscoy Creek (Allegany County), East Koy Creek (Allegany and Wyoming Counties), Elm Creek (Cattaraugus County), Elton Creek (Cattaraugus County), Mansfield Creek (Cattaraugus County), Cattaraugus Creek upstream from Springville Dam (Wyoming, Cattaraugus and Erie Counties), and

Goose Creek (Chautauqua County).

The trout season has been extended from September 30 to October 15 in much of the Delaware River system, increasing fishing opportunity and providing consistency on regulations with neighboring states.

Great Lakes and Tributary Regulations:
Rainbow trout (and steelhead) populations in Lake Ontario will be further protected with the implementation of a 21-inch minimum size limit for Lake Ontario and all Lake Ontario tributaries.  Raising the minimum size limit is expected to decrease harvest and is intended to safeguard and preserve these populations at a level that will support sustained opportunity for a greater number of users.  

Catch-and-release with artificial lures only regulations for trout and salmon fishing have been established on portions of two Lake Erie tributaries:  Chautauqua Creek and the main branch of Eighteen Mile Creek.  These regulations will provide a unique angling experience for Lake Erie tributary anglers. 


The complete list of fishing regulation changes can be viewed in the New York State Register on the Department of State website at http://www.dos.state.ny.us/info/register.htm 


“During our public comment period on the draft regulations, DEC received many helpful comments from anglers and other stakeholders,” said Commissioner Sheehan. “Department staff reviewed all the feedback we received and some of these suggestions were incorporated into the final regulation changes,” she added.  Comments that are received from the public are categorized and reviewed for substance, and then staff responses to those comments are

compiled. A summary of the “Assessment of Public Comment” is also available on the DOS website and the complete version will be available at http://www.dec.state.ny.us/ on the DEC website.

DEC ANNOUNCES PROPOSED DEER AND BEAR HUNTING REGULATION CHANGES IN THE SOUTHERN ZONE FOR THE 2006-07 HUNTING SEASON

Public Encouraged to Comment on Draft Regulations until June 5, 2006



New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Denise M. Sheehan today announced proposed changes that will open new areas in the Southern Zone to black bear hunting and expand the existing antler restriction pilot study.  DEC will be accepting public comments on the proposals until June 5, 2006.



“In our continuing effort to better manage deer and bear populations and to provide excellent hunting opportunities in New York State, DEC is proposing several changes to hunting regulations in the Catskill Region,” Commissioner Sheehan said. 


DEC is proposing to open three additional Wildlife Management Units (WMUs) for black bear hunting. Wildlife Management Units 4F, 4G and 4H have demonstrated an increasing trend in the number and frequency of bear nuisance problems in recent years corresponding directly to increased bear populations in these areas. Bear activity and complaint levels have risen by over 100 percent since 1999. The proposed expansion of the bear hunting area to include WMUs 4F, 4G and 4H is aimed at the stabilization and/or reduction in the number of bears in these areas and thus the reduction of negative interactions between bears and people.


DEC is also proposing an expansion of the current antler restriction pilot program for WMUs 3H and 3K.  The antler restriction program was initiated in WMUs 3C and 3J in 2005 and is designed to expand the age structure of the buck population.  The proposed expansion is necessary for enhancing deer population management and has a strong level of demonstrated local support.  It will establish minimum antler restrictions for WMUs 3H and 3K.  Under the proposed regulations, deer hunters would only be authorized to take bucks in WMUs 3H and 3K that have at least one antler with at least three points.  Young hunters, under the age of 17, would be exempt from this requirement. 


To view the text of the proposed rulemaking, please visit the DEC website at: http://www.dec.state.ny.us/website/dfwmr/propregs/part1text.html.  Designated boundaries for the WMUs can be found on the DEC website at: http://www.dec.state.ny.us/website/dfwmr/wildlife/wmunits.html .

The proposed changes for the Southern Zone include the following:

Black Bear Hunting Areas - (all seasons)

1. Opens WMUs 4F, 4G, and 4H to the hunting of black bears during regular, muzzloading, and archery seasons.

Antler Restriction Pilot Study - WMUs 3H and 3K (all seasons)

1.   Limits harvest of antlered deer to those with at least one antler with at least three points, at least one inch long; 

2. Smaller antlered bucks cannot be taken; 

3. Hunters under the age of 17 are exempt and may take a buck with an antler or antlers measuring more than three inches in length. 



DEC will be hosting a public meeting to discuss the proposed regulation changes and to accept public comment.  The meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 17, from 7 p.m. to 9 p.m., at the Schoharie County Cooperative Extension Building, Cobleskill, NY.  The public is encouraged to provide comments on the proposed changes.  The public comment period will remain open until June 5, 2006.  Comments may be mailed to: Jeremy Hurst, NYSDEC, Bureau of Wildlife, 625 Broadway, Albany, NY 12233-4754 or can be emailed to: fwwildlf@gw.dec.state.ny.us . On any email sent to this address, please include the subject head of “Comments on Deer and Bear Hunting Regulations.”

DEP ANNOUNCES PILOT PROGRAM FOR SMALL GAME, TURKEY AND BEAR HUNTING ON WATER SUPPLY LANDS       CONTACT: Ian Michaels (718) 595-6600 May 2, 2006




Commissioner Emily Lloyd of the New York City Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) announced today that the DEP will implement a pilot program for hunting small game, turkey and bear on City-owned water supply lands in the watershed.  Presently, only deer can be hunted on water supply lands.



The one-year pilot program will include all small game, turkey and bear seasons in accordance with state hunting regulations beginning September 2006.  Evaluation will be ongoing during the program and the DEP may decide to expand the available hunting areas at its end.




“Deer hunting on DEP land has been very successful, with over 11,000 people receiving permits last year,” said Commissioner Lloyd.  “Hunters have told us that they would like more opportunities to hunt other game during other seasons.  We are pleased to try out a new approach that goes beyond DEP’s previous commitments but which also continues in the spirit of providing community and economic benefits to watershed communities.  



“The pilot program is meant to determine if we can expand our hunting opportunities in a way that does not conflict with the DEP’s watershed protection program and with the concerns of local residents.  The pilot program will be evaluated for its effect on the water supply and local communities, and for hunter compliance with applicable rules and regulations.  At its conclusion, the DEP will decide whether to continue the program long-term and whether to expand it to other locations,” said Lloyd.  
Preliminarily locations for the pilot program have been scouted and include two areas each in Delaware, Ulster, Schoharie, Greene, Sullivan and Putnam Counties, and one each in Dutchess and Westchester Counties.  Areas were chosen based on public safety, water supply concerns, community input and the quality of the habitat.  The final selection of the pilot areas will include notification of nearby property owners and local governments.  The anticipated 14 hunting areas are expected to total more than 5,700 acres.  Maps will be available to hunters in advance of the season.  Species to be included in the pilot program include bear, turkey and small game as defined by the State hunting regulations.  Hunting dogs will be allowed, as appropriate.  As always, all State hunting regulations apply on City lands, in addition to DEP hunting and land use conditions.  Hunters are obligated to be familiar with all rules pertaining to hunting on water supply lands.


Access to most water supply lands for recreation requires a free Public Access Permit.  Permits are issued for five years and are sent to applicants through the mail.  Applications are on the Web at www.nyc.gov/watershedrecreation and at DEP offices in the City and throughout the watershed.  Allow two weeks for processing.  Hunters are required to have an additional free DEP Hunt Tag, issued annually.  Hunt Tag applications for the 2006-2007 season will be available in the DEP newsletter Watershed Recreation, as well as on the Web at www.nyc.gov/watershedrecreation.  You must have a valid Access Permit in order to apply for a Hunt Tag.  Hunters who completed and returned their 2005 Hunt Survey will automatically receive this year’s Hunt Tag without needing to apply.  A list of those hunters will be posted on the DEP Web site.  Details of the new pilot hunting program will be posted on the DEP Web site as the season approaches.  The DEP publishes the Guide to Hunting every year, which contains updated maps of hunting areas and rules for hunting on water supply lands.  DEP currently has 36,600 acres of land open for deer hunting.  The agency also has almost 25,000 acres of land and 19 reservoirs and two controlled lakes open for fishing.  For more information about hunting and other recreational use of City lands, see the Web or call DEP Land Management at (800) 575-LAND.  Email questions to recreation@dep.nyc.gov.

Delaware County Protests NYC Land Holdings:

Land acquisition or conservation easements by New York City are estimated to be 75,000 acres over the next 10 years, based on goals established by legislation of the New York City Council for land purchases.  In response, the Delaware County Board of Supervisors passed a resolution Wednesday demanding that all city-owned land be opened for recreational uses including fishing, hiking, hunting, camping and snowmobiling, without the requirement of a city permit.

The resolution states that the continued acquisition of land poses serious concerns about opportunities for future economic development and prosperity in Delaware County.  Dean Frazier, county Watershed Affairs commissioner, said the New York City Land Acquisition Permit is up for renewal and is a critical component of the Filtration Avoidance Agreement, which is pending review and renewal in 2007.  Delhi Supervisor Peter Bracci said, "It's all about money, and filtration is big money."  

The Delaware County Planning Department and the Department of Watershed Affairs are in the process of analyzing the effect that acquisition is having on the amount of useable land remaining in the county.  Andes Supervisor Martin Donnelly said, "It's very important to support this. (New York City's) goal and dream is to get rid of us, and they will do that. The game is to wear us down and wear us out."

Hunter Safety Courses: A Hunter safety class at Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club was held April 17,18,&19. The instructors were Robert Britton, Edward Ladabia, Micheal Kosier, Ray Barber, Douglas Face, Keith Isles, John Osinski, and Ray Zeh.    Class size   was 49 total with 19 female & 30 male.


Another Hunter Safety class was held at the Cobleskill VFW Club.  The instructors were Ed Labadia, Ray Barber, Frederich Dudash, and Ray Zeh. Class size was 21 total with 6 female & 15 male.  

Blenheim Power Authority Management Task Force:  The next NYPA wildlife task force will meet May 26th. 

New York State Conservation Council, Inc.   POC: Harold Palmer, President 607- 638-9013; 

Wally John, Legislative VP 518-479-2485;  Howie Cushing, Exec. Program Director 518-674-2961

The Annual Spring meeting for the NY Conservation Council was held on the 29th of April. Gordy Emerson attended and was our representative on the Big Game Committee.   
Club Reports:

SUNY Cobleskill College Report – 11th Annual Fish & Wildlife Festival was held on April 29th .  The event was held at the SUNY Cobleskill’s Frederic R. Bennett Activity Center/Ski Lodge.  Components of the festival were animal exhibitors, representatives from natural resource organizations, youth fishing derby, turkey calling contest, photography contest, fish fry, and chicken BBQ.  SCCA did hand out DEC literature along with NRA information and Whitetails Unlimited pamplets. Ray Zeh, Bob Britton and Willy Karlu helped out. There were close to 800 to 1000 people in attendance.

      The members of the Cobleskill Student Chapter of the Wildlife Society are sending 11 students to Anchorage Alaska for the annual meeting September 23 –27, 2006.  Students compete in a Wildlife Quiz Bowl Competition.  The total cost is over $12,000 and they are looking for help in raising funds.  Please contact Catherine Bell at 518-255-6391 or e-mail bellc680@cobleskill.edu 
Summit SNO Riders: For information contact contact Dave Toborg at 295-8554 or dtoborg@midtel.net  or go to club’s website.  www.summitsnoriders.homestead.com/summitsnoriders.html    
Coby Fish & Game Club: The next meeting will be held June 5th.   

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: A vote was taken on the proposed DEC regulation change on Schoharie Creek.  Vote was to keep size and creel limit the same.  There were six different sponsors for the Kids Archery shirts.  Whitetail Unlimited, Strack’s Archery, Pinwheel Archery, Christian Bowhunters, Hanney Reels and Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  The indoor archery range targets are being rebuilt by an Eagle Scout project, Jacob Bauman has asked for permission to tackle this project a cost to the club not to exceed $400. Thanbk you Jacob.  Trap is running on Friday nights 6 PM to 11PM. Dues are due by the March meeting and have to be paid by the May meeting.  There is over 50 members behind on dues.  Ray Zeh still has over 200 December 2006 Raffle tickets to hand out to sellers. Will be available at the June Meeting. For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

Schoharie County Ridge-runners (Formerly the Struttin’ Hens): Annual Fund Raiser was held on April 22 at Boreali’s in Howe Cave on RT 7 with 102 in attendance.  All enjoyed a family style turkey diner. They raised much needed money for a project, which was started last fall on the Hamm Farm located between West Fulton and Summit.  $2000 was spent last year with another $2000 being spent this year.  Carl Parker, a DEC representative is heading up this project.  They are cleaning up brush, releasing trees along with planting several different tree species.  This organization is part of the National Wild Turkey Federation. Meetings are now held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Liz Reinhart home residence - 256 Melick Rd. Canajoharie, NY 13317

Whitetails Unlimited –Schoharie Co. Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited did have a meeting on March 6th and the   same slate of officers was elected.  Website is www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: The club wanted to apply for an AANR to build a new snowmobile trail and parking area on the “Panther Creek Farm” The Hamm Acquisition.  They also propose a new sign at Looking Glass Pond.  This was checked out and DEC felt the sign was OK the way it is.  Because of restrictions, which the 20 year plan (Eminence UMP) has placed on the projects, the Panther Creek Farm parking area, a new sign for the Looking Glass Pond have been delayed.  Only maintenance can be done by the club.  An AANR needs to be approved before improvements can be done. The Ice Fishing Derby was held with over 50 participants with Lee Marsh; again a winner from the past caught the largest fish.  Raffle tickets still available.  All tickets must be turned in by April 4th, the drawing date. 

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:00 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/
The next meeting will be sponsor by the West Fulton Rod Gun Club held at the W. Fulton Firehouse on Thursday, May 25th at 7:00 PM[image: image3.png]
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